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	About our school 

	
	Our school roll for session 13/14 was 410 The pupils were allocated to 15classes, a Nursery Class and 2 ALN Classes. The total staffing this session, was 18.7 for the School and 2.6 for the ALN Classes.  This includes the Head Teacher, Deputy Head Teacher, Acting Depute Head, 2 Principal Teachers and 15 Class Teachers and 1.6 ALN Teachers. 
NCCT staff delivered Religious Education and ICT to each class once per week. We had English as an Additional Language (EAL) support delivered by our EAL Teacher.
School vision and values
The session started with a review of our Vision, Values and Aims. A number of activities took place to gather the views of all staff, parents and children.

We reviewed the ethos of the school by information gathering through questionnaires, parent focus groups, Pupil Council, Parent Council, staff meetings to ensure that everyone feels respected, included and valued. 

As an establishment working in partnership with our Parents we share a common aim to support all of our children to reach their full potential. 
We will continue to enhance our nurturing approaches and environment to provide  a safe, happy and inclusive environment
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	Our achievements this year.  

	
	This year we worked on four areas for improvement: Assessment and Moderation, How Nurturing is Our School, Continuous Professional Development, and Self Evaluation.
Additionally, staff included Planning to the improvement work of the school early in the session. All staff were committed to this area of improvement and a planning pilot was put in place which all staff agreed to participate in. The school now has a new planning format and an improved planning cycle.
· Our Assessment procedures track children’s progress and support next steps in learning. Stage partners regularly assess and moderate children’s learning to improve attainment in all areas of the curriculum. 
· Throughout the year staff have organised and attended CPD training in line with the requirements of our Improvement Plan. Staff have reflected on their own professional development in order to improve the quality of our learners’ experience.

· All staff attended Self Evaluation CPD to further develop the staff’s understanding of the School’s arrangements for improvement. These are planned, rigorous and focuses on tracking children’s attainment and impacts on 1.1 Improvement in Performance.
· Now with a shared understanding we are aiming to embed the nurturing principles within the school and continue to improve the quality of our learner’s experience.
· The children have been actively engaged more and more in decision making within the classroom starting the session with agreeing classroom rules based on our Golden Rules. The children are represented by the Pupil Council, ECO Committee and the Junior Road Safety Officers who have attended meetings to discuss and decide on a range of actions. Children are growing in confidence and they will continue to be more included in making changes to learning and their school environment. 
The school achieved our second Green Flag which was awarded in November. Both flags are now on display in our new ECO Area within the school. 
     We have also applied for Glasgow’s GEPA award and have worked  
     throughout the year to meet the 3 standards. 
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	How well do young people learn and achieve? (Quality indicators 1.1, 2.1)

	
	Children across the school continue to develop confidence, self-esteem and skills through involvement in school performances including Christmas Shows, Celtic Celebration, Daffodil Tea, Spring Shows and Nursery concerts.    We participated in a number of competitions and our ALN Unit won 1st prize in the Name the Gritter competition. Our children were involved in a number of sports festivals throughout the year including athletics, netball and football. 

The school netball team has become more established and this year made the finals of the Glasgow Young Thistles. Our football team has had another successful year winning the school’s football league and the Carruth and Dolan Cups.

The school and nursery continue to support a number of charities throughout the year including: 

Children In Need, SCIAF, The Prince and Princess of Wales Hospice, MacMillan Cancer, Glasgow Archdiocese Fund. 
Children enjoy their learning, are happy and feel safe in school and are proud to belong to the school community.  
Children participate very well in opportunities to take on responsibility though being members of the Pupil Council, Eco Committee and by being and Buddies. In classes children work well together in groups and pairs. They respond well to the active approaches to learning being developed in the school. 
Our children are confident in discussing their learning, assessment, progress and next steps. They participate in learning conversations in class and with the management team 
Pupils in Primary 2 – 7  are involved in target-setting and evaluations of learning through Personal Learning Plans which are shared with parents and carers.
Children’s achievements across the 4 capacities of being Confident Individuals, Effective Contributors, Successful Learners and Responsible Citizens are being tracked and monitored by SMT and Class Teachers.
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	How well do we support young people in their learning and development? (Quality Indicators 5.1, 5.3)

	
	Planning for learning starts with the needs of the individual child and is designed to enable all children to make progress. Teaching approaches are designed to encourage the development of creative and thinking skills in our children. Skilled questioning and high quality interaction have encouraged and supported children to be more confident in expressing their views about their own learning.  As a result, children are highly motivated, fully engaged in learning and are comfortable expressing their views.  Staff use praise effectively to develop positive attitudes amongst children. 
Children with English as an additional language are supported to access the curriculum and benefit from the support given by the EAL Teacher.  The school ensures it works effectively with a range of professionals e.g. Educational Psychologist, Speech and Language Therapists, Physiotherapists and Occupational Therapists to further support children in their learning. 

We are continuing to improve our curriculum and learning environment as staff plan and develop learning experiences within the Curriculum for Excellence framework. The curriculum is enhanced by working with an extensive range of specialists from the local community and by a range of educational visits.  Children’s learning experiences have been and will continue to be developed outdoors. Our Primary 7 children developed a range of new skills in their recent residential experience at Ardentinny. We have also recently acquired an allotment in Bellahouston Park which will support Outdoor Learning. The stand by bus for the ALN unit and the Lourdes Secondary bus have enhanced the experiences provided to our children. 
Staff have worked with stage partners to plan learning and most stages enhance learning by setting for Language and Maths. Stage partners assess and moderate children’s work and progress. 
Next session staff will moderate lessons in Science across the stages and with colleagues from other establishments to agree a common standard within the learning community. 
Getting it Right for Every Child (GIRFEC) underpins everything we do for children in the school, especially at times of transition. Nursery staff meets with Class Teachers to share information relating to children’s progress. New children to our school including the ALN Unit benefit from an enhanced transition programme. Teachers support transition at all stages ensuring relevant information is shared. 

Lourdes Secondary Staff have worked in partnership with the Primary 7 Teachers and DHT developing a Primary 6 and 7 programme to support transition to secondary. Specialist agencies have been used to support transition and parents attend regular meetings  for information.
Staff participated in a range of Focus Groups directly linked to the School Improvement Plan. All staff completed an audit to identify development need priorities and in response a range of courses were provided.
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	How well do we improve our work? (Quality Indicator 5.9, 9.4)

	
	The school continues to focus on what it does well and what needs to be improved.  We continually reflect on our practice and are committed to improving this. There is an ongoing commitment to developing the skills/ competencies of all staff.
All staff are extremely committed to children and their families, listen to the views of children and make changes to the curriculum and other aspects of school life as appropriate.  Parents are highly supportive of the school and attend all our events and give feedback to the staff and children which is shared and reviewed. They contribute to our charity events within the school and assist classes with outdoor learning and after school activities. 
Parents have helped the school with identifying areas of improvement e.g. communication and the school has responded to the views expressed as we continue to work in partnership. 
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	Here is what we plan to improve next year. 

	
	School Environment will become increasingly nurturing.

Classroom environments will become increasingly nurturing

All children will feel safe, nurtured included and demonstrate positive social, emotional and behavioural capacities.

Staff familiar will continue to develop new programmes and courses when planning for learning.
Children will be engaged in more learning outdoors enhancing their experiences of learning across the 4 contexts.

Children will be using Higher Order Thinking Skills (HOTS) to incorporate increased challenge into their learning experiences.
Learners needs will be met more appropriately through planning and assessment.
Improved tracking procedures will clearly evidence this.


	
	Feedback from parents/carers. 

	
	Schools to provide a clear opportunity and mechanism for parents to respond to report/comment on improvement priorities. This should not be the first/only opportunity for parents to contribute to identifying improvement priorities. 




For more information about this report please contact (insert contact information) 
Standards and Quality Report 


for Session 2013-2014
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